BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT - FEBRUARY 2007
The Surgery Christmas Raffle in aid of the MAGPAS Charity realised a splendid £545 – thank you to everyone who so generously donated prizes and supported by buying tickets.

The response to my request for books to sell in aid of BSPA funds has been fantastic!    We now have a wide range of hard and paperbacks in good condition for which we ask only 30p or 50p per book.   We are extremely grateful to Shirley Wimbleton for taking on the responsibility of running this scheme.

Doctors Leonard and Blundy are now enjoying the ‘luxury’ of their own Consulting Rooms after initially rather an itinerant life.  A very welcome development for both them and their patients!

There was again a generally high level of patient satisfaction with our surgery services when the results of their survey done in November were collated.   However, the delays sometimes experienced whilst waiting to go in and see the Doctor, remain a problem.   This problem is actually quite difficult to resolve as consultation times are not an exact science, complex problems may require longer than 10 minutes to resolve.  The doctors remain committed to keeping as closely as possible to the appointment times and thereby reducing frustrations but please do remember that if you have more than one problem to discuss, do book a double appointment in order to minimise delays to other patients.
The fight to retain all services at Hinchingbrooke Hospital continues and there are some positive signs for the retention of A & E which have ramifications for other hospital services.   Put simply, if A & E closed there would be a significant reduction in surgical and medical admissions and then the authorities could try to justify further ward closures on the grounds of insufficient use.  It is therefore essential to continue the campaign to keep the full A & E services.   Less clear is what might happen to Obstetric services and the retention of that service has to be fiercely defended as well.
We continue to hear a great deal about Care in the Community and the desirability of discharging patients more quickly, even after major surgery.   Whilst this may sound attractive in principle, it does neatly sidestep the question as to who will do the caring once patients are sent home. Quite where all the skilled professionals, community nurses and carers capable of working independently and confidently with high-dependency patients are to be found, remains a serious question.   Additionally, early discharges will involve our GPs in a substantial level of post-operative supervision.   This significant increase in their workload must inevitably impact on their routine patients needs.  This problem will be compounded should the forecast shortage of GPs nurses become a reality in the next few years.   My concern is that much will be expected of family and friends who, however willing, may not have the necessary expertise to cope.

Finally, I have a plea to Grafham residents.  There are some 800 patients in Grafham who are registered with the Buckden Practice.  Is there someone who would be prepared to act as a village representative on our Committee as we are particularly keen to have someone from all the villages?   We have 4 meetings a year and welcome enthusiasm and ideas. Anyone who may be interested should contact our Secretary, Betty Millard on 810087.
Sue Paul
